

TRAFFIC COMMISSION AGENDA

May 9, 2022 | 6:00 p.m. | Conference Room 235

A meeting of the Traffic Commission will be held on Monday, May 9, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room #235.

- 1. Approval of Minutes
- **2. Public Comment** (3 minute limit)
- 3. Election of New Chairman
- 4. New Business
 - a) Alderman Entrup's referral to truck traffic on North 12th Street
 - b) Alderman Bauer's referral to study parking on 2nd Street, Oak to College Streets
 - c) Alderman Bergman's referral to residential parking issues on Spring Street, 8th to 9th Streets
- 5. Late Referrals and Reports
- 6. Adjournment



City of Quincy - City Hall 730 Maine Street, Quincy Illinois (217)228-4527

TRAFFIC COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

The monthly meeting of the Traffic Commission was held on Monday, December 13, 2021 in the Engineering Department Conference Room #235. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. with the following members present:

<u>Members Present</u>: Steve Bange, Justin Boyd, Jeffrey Conte, Chief Rob Copley, Alderman Fletcher, Ed Holthaus, Alderman Ben Uzelac, Chief Bernie Vahlkamp

<u>Others</u>: Mayor Troup, Alderman Bauer, Alderman Freiburg, Alderman Bergman, Alderwoman Mays, Chuck Bevelheimer, Officer Yates, Jayne Fry, Gary Musholt, Carter's Coffee representatives

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes

The minutes of the November 8, 2021 meeting were approved as distributed.

Motion: Uzelac Second: Holthaus Motion Carried

2. Public Comment

3. Old Business

a) Alderman Bergman's referral to consider a residential parking zone on Spring Street between 8th and 9th Streets;

<u>Discussion:</u> The Engineering Department presented the option of creating permit parking for locations where parking for property owners is limited by employee or student parking. Other ideas discussed were timed parking and parking stalls designated for businesses.

<u>Action:</u> Set up a meeting with the neighborhood to discuss options.

Motion: Conte Second: Uzelac Motion Carried

b) Carter's Coffee final Site Plan review;

<u>Discussion:</u> Director of Planning and Development Chuck Bevelheimer presented the approved Site Plan. He explained that all the queuing requirements for the drive-thru have been met or exceeded. Chief Copley requested that a center turn lane be added to 7th Street with the parking being removed.

<u>Action:</u> Send prior recommendations to City Council with final City Council approval taking place after the building permit has been issued. The prior recommendations are as follows:

a) Removal of parking on both sides of 7th Street from Broadway north to the alley.
b) Right turn only onto Broadway from 7th Street.

Motion: Bange Second: Vahlkamp **Motion Carried**

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Bange, Secretary **Traffic Commission** December 14, 2021

